Verneshe Dhadkdi

For Beerlahai Roi

My name is Vernesha and I am the mother of
De’Myhia. 1 came to Beerlahai Roi when [ was seven

months pregnant and it’s been a blessing. I love going
to church and having Bible devotions. The home has
given me items that I need for De’Myhia and [ know
God is watching over us. He is guiding me to be the
best mother I can be.

felt lost for awhile and
sked God for direction
nd He led me to
eerlahai Roi. God has
lessed me by giving me
place to stay until I
each my goals. I have
eceived many gifts from
e church and home
nd was blessed with a
eautiful Christmas.

God has answered my prayers by keeping us safe and
providing an apartment once | leave Beerlahai Roi.
God has changed my life by helping me make good
decisions since staying at the home.

the Hilton Garden Inn in Springfield present Lindy
Iaun, executive director of Beerlahai Roi, a check
for $ 500.00. The Hilton Garden Inn also made a
generous donation of canned goods and bottled water
during their recent wisit to the resident home.

”MY Faith Has Been
Challenged” - Robynne

My name is Robynne and I am the mother of Jayden.
[ came to Beerlahai Roi when [ was 8 and one-half
months pregnant with my son. I am originally from
Chicago and I came to Springfield at the end of 2008
for a better living environment. [ stayed with my
mother for awhile but when I became pregnant things
were not going so well.

I knew I couldn’t live with my mom with a baby so I
began to call places and was referred to Beerlahai Roi.
It has been a blessing living here. My son was born
November 5th and he was greatly blessed with many
gifts for Christmas.

My faith has been challenged while living at the home.
When I leave the home and go out on my own my
faith will really be important. I am reading my Bible
every day and God has given me the strength to be very
independent. At Beerlahai Roi I have been doing my
chores and applying my cooking skills. It is important
for me to tend to my responsibilities on a daily basis. |
am very thankful to the house parents for all they’'ve
done for me and Jayden.

Ministry U\pcla’re
General Manager Stacy Hamlin and Cody Stewart of

Since opening on February 26, 1998,
Beerlahai Roi has assisted 205 homeless
pregnant mothers who have chosen LIFE for
their babies.

Croing The Distance

“Let us not become weary in doing good, for at the

proper time we will reap a harvest if we do not give up.”
-Galatians 6:9 NIV

We are 17 years into caring for homeless pregnant women
and their babies at Beerlahai Roi. It has been a labor of
love to see God work in the lives of young mothers and
their families. He has met every need as residents have
been sheltered, fed, clothed and mentored. To God be
praised for the hundreds of lives that have been touched
by His grace . . . He alone deserves the glory.

As we move forward compassionately serving these
women, God is looking for people who will partner with us
in supporting those who have chosen life for their babies.
As our house parents Doug and Kim Fields can attest,
it can be challenging sharing a home with mothers and
babies. But God has called and equipped them to shine
the love of Jesus and to assist each resident with her needs.
Their labor, and all those that labor alongside, is not in
vain.

We may not see the full result of God’s handiwork at
Beerlahai Roi until we meet again in heaven. That requires
faith for all who volunteer and give of their time investing
in the lives of homeless pregnant women. We don’t live
by what we see but trust God to complete the work He has
started in these women. For we know that without faith it
is impossible to please God (Hebrews 11:6).

We are blessed to have many volunteers who dedicate
themselves to help with the residents but there
is always room for more. On Saturday, April 11th a
Volunteer Reception is slated for 1-3 pm at the resident
house (7811 Olde Carriage Way) to receive new volunteers
and learn more about where to serve at Beerlahai Roi. We
are excited to meet new friends who have a passion for
homeless women and their babies.

Our vision for reaching homeless pregnant women must
be kept alive as we press on looking to God for strength
and wisdom. We need volunteers, prayer warriors and
those that can financially support the ministry. It takes a
community of believers as God uses each one to accomplish
His purpose at Beerlahai Roi. Won’t you join with us to be
Christ’s ambassadors as He desires servants to spread His
love to a hurting world.

- Lindy laun, Executive Director

spoke about the ministry of Beerlahai Roi during a
Sunday morning service in December. Founders Doug
and Kim Fields were in attendance as the church
presented the residents with numerous gifts.

Interested in Volunteering?

Join Us For A
Volunteer Reception!

~ Saturday, April 11th
,j\ 1:00 - 3:00 pm

4/9 7811 Olde Carriage Way

«/J\)\ (Resident House)
: RSVP 217-698-4194

House Needs & Desires

Donations will be received at the resident home

located at 7811 Olde Carriage Way in Springfield.
Please call the home at 217/698-4194 to drop
items off.

e ) Infant Carrier Car Seats (Girl)
¢ 13 Gallon Garbage Bags
e Napkins, Paper Towels

¢ Dinner-Sized Paper Plates
(No Styrofoam Please)

e Bathroom Tissue

® Deodorant, Bar Soap



